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KINGSFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL
Minutes of the Local Governing Body Meeting
Held on Tuesday 17th April 2018 at 6pm
	
	ACTION

	Present

Governors: Julie Robson (Chair), David Hilton, Sian Pritchard, Jane Horn, Caroline Corby-Judge and Rachel Green.
Others: Rebecca White, Jennie-Ann Pritchard and Victoria Holt (Clerk).


	

	4.1
	Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received prior to the meeting from Clare Edmond.

	

	4.2
	Declarations of Interest

No declarations were declared.

	

	4.3
	Confidential Minutes of the Meeting 12th December 2017
The confidential minutes from the meeting on 12th December 2017 were accepted as a true record with no technical corrections.
Minutes of the Last Meeting 16th January 2018 

The minutes from the last meeting on 16th January 2018 were accepted as a true record with no technical corrections.


	

	4.4
	Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting
2.5b Mrs White provided a written record to accompany the Management Report which was emailed along with the report to governors prior to the meeting.

2.6 Mrs S Pritchard had spoken with Mrs Robson regarding the Action Plan and had sent her a copy of the document.

3.6 Mrs S Pritchard has sent the amended Year 6 data to Mrs Robson.

3.7aThe minutes from previous meetings were unable to be transferred from the old school website, but Sue Wardell at Earith was able to transfer the necessary minutes from the Trust’s website.

3.7a A live Governor Attendance Record is now on the school website.


	

	4.5
	Resources
a. Premises Report
b. Extended School Report

c. Management Report 
a. Premises Report
There were no updates or questions for this report.

Mrs S Pritchard took governors through the report, that had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Additional discussion as follows:
· The Early Years classes were nearly finished, and Mrs S Pritchard thanked Mrs J-A Pritchard for her support with opening the School over the holiday to allow builders access to the site. 

· She explained the wooden structure inside the Early Years area had been removed making much more space.

· Still to be done was the fencing which will be completed over the summer holidays.  Quotes have been received for the canopies one of which will cover the courtyard area and enhance the outside area.  Mr Hilton said that the Trust would offer support with this.  Also, Reception will be painted, and new lino flooring put down.  She said that we would be using our own decorators as their quotes were more reasonable. 

b.  Extended School Report
There were no updates or questions for this report.

Mrs J-A Pritchard said that that she would remain in the meeting to discuss a question in the Management Report which relates to Extended School and the changes to fees.
c. Management Report
There were no updates for this report.
Mrs White took governors through her report, that had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Additional discussion as follows:
· There is a budget meeting in June.  She and Mrs S Pritchard will meet prior to the meeting and discuss the budget.

· There is to be an update to the Trust’s software this week
.

· She explained that the School has been asked to produce a four year forecast instead of the usual three year forecast.

· The figures do not include the contribution the ALT plan to make towards the canopies or the cost for the new Assistant Head roles.  Mr Hilton said that the Trust will contribute to ensure that the correct person is appointed for the role.  He continued to say that they will also contribute towards the cost of the canopies, so the work can be completed, and the project finished.
Mrs Horn entered the meeting at this point.
Governors asked the following questions, prior to and at the meeting:

Does the report include the Pre-school and Extended Schools finances?
Mrs White explained that the school finances did include the Pre-school and the Extended School income and expenditure.  It has been this way for almost three years now, since we closed their bank accounts, and everything came under the school’s umbrella and main bank account.
Mrs Robson explained, at the meeting, that she had asked this question; as in the past a separate spreadsheet was included for the Pre-school and Extended Schools.
Will the four year forecast be shared with Governors?
Mrs White said as mentioned in her report, she will share our forecast budget with governors once it is finalised.  ALT have today set a meeting with us on 12th June when she believed the final budget should be agreed.  She will be sending a preliminary draft to ALT by the end of this week, though this is highly likely to change so would not particularly useful to governors at this stage.
Have there been any complaints concerning the rise in fees?
Mr White said that parents have not yet been informed of the fee increases in Extended School and Pre-School.  She attached draft letters to her report to governors and will be issuing these to parents once they had been seen.

Do Governors need to ratify the changes to the fees?
Yes. 
Governors unanimously agreed and ratified the changes to the fees for Pre-school and Extended School.
Mrs J-A Pritchard and Mrs White left the meeting at this point.
	

	 4.6
	Standards:

a. Headteacher’s Report
b. Audit Trail
c. Data
d. Pre-school Report
Mrs Pritchard suggested that the Pre-school report be looked at first.
d. Pre-school Report
 

Mrs Green took governors through her report, that had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Additional discussion as follows:

· One member of staff handed in their notice yesterday.  This member of staff is moving onto a new role enabling her to further her career.
· Mrs Green plans to meet with Mrs Pritchard to look at staffing.
· One child, previously with funding, no longer meets the criteria to receive it. So, Mrs Green has reapplied in the hope that his case will be reconsidered.  Mrs Green said she had spoken with Mrs White and there is still scope within the budget to offer him support at present.  EHCP paperwork is also in place for this child. 

Governors asked the following question prior the meeting:
How many of the EYFS vulnerable children fall into more than one of the vulnerable categories?
Mrs Green said that for the Pre-school they have the following:
Oak Room 

· 1 child CP/PP

· 1child PP/GRT

· 1 child SB/CIN/SEN

· 2 children PP/SEN

· 1 child EAL/SB/CIN

Acorn Room

· 3 children PP/SEN

· 1 child SEN/PP/EAL

· 2 children SB/Funded 2’s

· 2 children SB/CIN

Mrs Green said that she would be looking further into the data for summer born boys.

Mrs Green left the meeting at this point.

a. Headteacher’s Report 
Mrs Pritchard took governors through her report, that had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Additional discussion as follows:

· Interviews had taken place today for the Assistant Head post. Unfortunately, no appointment had been made.  The second round of interviews takes place on Friday this week.  There were initially four candidates for the post, but two have withdrawn.

· One TA has resigned and there are at present no plans to replace her.  Mrs Pritchard plans to look at TA deployment and move staff where appropriate.

· Four vacancies have now been covered for September.  Mrs Pritchard said we were starting to get more applicants to advertised post.
· Mrs Robson said she will be in School on Thursday to look at Health and Safety and the Handsam tasks.
Mrs Prichard said she had looked at her Handsam tasks and had spoken with Karen Jarvis regarding them.
Governors asked the following questions prior to the meeting:
Why are there more than 30 children in one of the Year 4 and Year 6 classes, even though the other classes in those year groups are below 30?
Mrs Pritchard explained that the classes were like this when she started here.  She understood that one of the Year 6 classes anticipated a child leaving so took on an extra child and this could factor in the figures.
Are the two supply teachers in Year 4 sharing the 80%?  Have you been able to fill the remaining 20%?
Mrs Pritchard explained that there is one supply teacher working 100%, one supply teacher working 80% and another working 20%. Therefore, given the School a full complement of teaching staff in Year 4.
What is happening about the two remaining vacancies for September?
Mrs Pritchard said she will decide what to do regarding these vacancies after the interviews on Friday.  
The Year 3 class is currently being covered by a teacher on a temporary contract for three days and a supply teacher for the following two days.
Could Governors help with support for school trips?
Mrs Pritchard said that this would be very useful and would be more than happy for governors to support on school trips. 
Confidential item – See separate minute attached.

How does the PA figure of 12.26% compare to last year?
Mrs Pritchard reported that the figure for last year was 10.87%.  She explained that there has been one phased intervention, but this child is now back full time in school and this should reflect in the data.
What are ‘Parent Contracts’?
This is where the parents sign up to agree that their child will attend school every day and if they are ill, will provide evidence of this.  These have proved successful so far since implementation.
b. Audit Trail
Mrs Pritchard explained that she had made changes to this document in January but planned to write it slightly differently next year.
Mr Hilton said that some find this document useful to use where other do not.
Mrs Robson said that she found this document difficult to read as a School Development Plan.  Mr Hilton explained that this was not the School Development Plan but a simplistic way for Headteachers, teachers and governors to see their priorities.  He went on to say that as a governor, you can see what the School’s priorities mean specifically to you and this is useful to know in the event of an Ofsted visit.  It gives ownership to your role in the School’s improvement.
Mrs Pritchard showed the governors the Audit Trail that she had RAG rated.  Mrs Robson said she felt this made the document much clearer. 
Governors asked the following question prior the meeting:

Is there a supporting document for the plan which details timelines, costings and evaluation/impact of the key actions?
There isn’t a supporting document. However, Mrs Pritchard asked the Clerk to email the RAG rated Audit Trail document to governors.
c. Data

Mrs Pritchard said there were no updates for the data.  She took governors through her report, that had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Additional discussion as follows:

· She and Mr Abbs had sat and worked out all the data that was sent to governors.  They had found that Classroom Monitor had not been working particularly well, but on final analysis there was a good overall picture.
There had been other issues to consider such as judgements for the lower achieving children, but she was now using her own knowledge of the children to assist with this.  She then discussed an example with a child in Year 1.
· Target Tracker would be in place by June and this will give a much better view of progress.
· Mrs Pritchard felt there had been an impact on writing in some areas since daily guided reading session had been introduced in January.  Angela Thompson will be in school next week to monitor this and to look at the evidence. She said that she felt the quality of teaching and the daily guided reading lessons were starting to have an impact on Standards.
The Year 4 writing data was looked at and explained by Mrs Pritchard.
Mrs Robson noted the inconsistency in progress across the school.  
Governors asked the following questions prior to the meeting:
Last year the School set the expected progress points above the national expected, has the School done the same this year? 
Mrs Pritchard explained that targets are set for individual children and some are set higher than expected.
Why is the data good in one of the Year 6 classes and not so in the other?
One class teacher was more cautious with assessments at Christmas leading to better data in that class.  Both classes are above where they are expected to be at this point in the year.
Why has there been a decline in progress for some of the vulnerable groups, e.g.  Maths, since the last data drop?
Mrs Pritchard said there had been some issues with Classroom Monitor and issues with teacher assessment for lower achieving pupils i.e. those working out of stage.
	Clerk


	4.7
	Safeguarding Update 
a. Governor Visit
Mrs Corby-Judge said she had already circulated her report to governors regarding her Safeguarding visit and plans to arrange another visit using a checklist.
Mrs Pritchard said that new procedures were in place and that Mrs J-A Pritchard and Mrs Stephens had helped with this.  She went on to say that she meets half termly with Mrs Stephens, Mrs J-A Pritchard and Mrs Green to discuss Safeguarding.  
There are individual files for the logs to go into and these are filed immediately.  She said that she had noticed an increase in logging and had recently attended two complex strategy meetings.  She said that a new electronic system is to be introduced shortly and this should facilitate the system.
	

	4.8
	ALT Business
a.      Results of the governor survey

b.      Governance restructure consultation

c.      Update to KCSE

d.      Mental Health

Mrs Robson asked if all had received the email from Karen Jarvis yesterday which included a newsletter, invitation and information regarding the Consultation Document.  All said they had.  

a. Results of the governor survey

Included in the newsletter was a summary of the details regarding this.  Full results of the survey are available on the ALT website.
b. Governance restructure consultation
An invitation to a Governors Event has been circulated by Karen Jarvis to discuss this along with the latest guidance on Safeguarding.  Additionally, there was information in the ALT Governors Newsletter.
Mr Hilton suggested that governors discuss this at the meeting tonight so feedback can be given at the event. Points discussed were as follows:
· Mr Hilton said that, in recent feedback, he had received concerns that there would no longer be teacher representation.  Mrs Horn said this issue is addressed by publishing minutes on school websites and the Trusts website.

· Mrs Horn suggested asking the Mayor of Chatteris to be a representative or asking someone from Stainless Metal Craft to become a representative.

· Mrs Pritchard said this restructure will lead to only one set of meetings and Mr Hilton agreed saying this will lead to better consistency.

· Mrs Horn said that we can be creative as to when meetings are held. The duration of the meeting maybe longer so possibly offer them in the afternoons.
· Mrs Pritchard suggested the Trust send out a letter inviting staff or parents to apply for a role. Mr Hilton agreed this was a good idea for both new and existing governors.  He said he would investigate this then send a letter to Mrs Pritchard for her to forward.
Governors asked the following question at the meeting: 
As there are going to be three schools, would each individual school hold their own meetings, or would there be a single meeting to cover all the schools?  
Mr Hilton explained that there would only be one meeting with governors, representatives from the community and each school.

Who would be represented at each meeting?

It was agreed that each head would attend and be a Trust governor.  Mr Hilton said that teachers could attend meetings as observers and assist but would have no voting rights.

What will happen to the role of the clerk after the restructure? 
Mr Hilton said this will now become a significantly larger role dealing with the paperwork from three different schools.   Mrs Pritchard suggested that the Clerk at Earith, who works in the school office, may be able to take this on. Mrs Robson said she had spoken to Karen Jarvis; who suggested the newly appointed Clerk at Ely could also be a possibility.

Will Parent Governors need to reapply after the restructure?

Mrs Robson said they would need to reapply. Mr Hilton explained that a parent can also apply to be a Trust Governor.

c. Update to KCSE
Both Mr Hilton and Mrs Pritchard said they were waiting to hear further updates regarding this.

d. Mental Health
An update for this was included in the newsletter sent to governors by Karen Jarvis.


	DH/SP


	4.9
	Date and time of next meeting 
It was agreed that due to the availability of data, the meeting on 22nd May is now cancelled.

The date and time of the next meeting was confirmed as Tuesday 10th July 2018 at 6pm.


	


Meeting closed at 6.50pm
E-mail addresses

Julie Robson 
chair@kingsfieldprimaryschool.co.uk
Rachel Green 
rgreen@kingsfield.cambs.sch.uk
David Hilton 
david.hilton@activelearningtrust.org
Sian Pritchard 
head@kingsfield.cambs.sch.uk


Caroline Corby-Judge    governor7@kingsfieldprimaryschool.co.uk
Jane Horn                       jhorn@cromwell.cambs.sch.uk
Clare Edmond                 cedmond@kingsfield.cambs.sch.uk             
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